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COMMUNITY CHRONICLE

MONDAY - September 11

2:00 - Academic Status Committee
Registrar's Office

TUESDAY - September 12

WEDNESDAY - September 13

2:00-3:00 - Humanistics Studies Committee
CC233 r

THURSDAY - September‘ 14

8:30 A.M. - 4:00 P.M. - Board of Visitors
Campus Center Board Room

FRIDAY'- September 15

SATURDAY- September 16

SUNDAY - September 17




DEAN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS

Curriculum Development

On Monday, September 18th, Dr. Ralph J. Vernon, Professor of Industrial Engineering
at Texas A&M University, will visit CNC for the purpose of discussing our proposed
degree programs in the safety and health fields.

Dr. Vernon, an authority on curriculum development of Occupational Safety and Indus-
trial Hygiene degree programs, is President-Elect of the American Academy of Industrial
Hygi?ne. He will be on campus from 10:00 A.M. until about 2:30 P.M. A working luncheon
is planned.

Faculty members interested in meeting with Dr. Vernon should so advise Dean Moore by
calling 7036.

FACULTY NEWS

Fran Slocumb attended a two-week Applied Behavior Science Program at the National Train-
ing Laboratories in Bethel, Maine July 17-29. The advanced professional development
program focused on generic issues about human behavior, the role of an applied behavioral
scientist in dealing with those issues, and the work of changing behavior in human

systems.
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Ron Mollick has been elected president of the Board of Directors of Peninsula Planned
Parenthood. Ron has been active on the Board for several years and has been Chairman
of the Information and Education Committee.

* % k% % %

Denton Beal was elected Vice-chairman of the Board of Trustees of Editorial Projects for
Education, Inc., publishers of the Chronicle of Higher Education. He has been a member

of the organization since 1960, and served as President and Chairman from 1963 to 1967.

Denton will share with Emily Flint, former editor of The Atlantic, and Charles Helinken,
director of special projects for CASE, the leadership of a writing workshop for Univer-

sity editors in Atlanta on October 27.

* k k % %

Dr. Chung-Wu Chang will be speaker at Newport News Public Library System's Fall Lecture
Series, September 12, 1978. The topic will be, "Chinese and American Families."

* % % % %

Dr. Marshall Booker and Mrs. Ralph Booth (Department of Mathematics at Hampton Roads
Academy) have been nominated for the Award for Excellence in Private Enterprise Education
sponsored by The Freedoms Foundation at Valley Forge. Announcement of the winner will be
on Washington's birthday, February 22, 1979. The nomination of Professor Booker and Mrs.
Booth is for the Business and Economics Summer Institute on Free Enterprise that they de-
vised and sponsored this past summer for twenty-five high school seniors from the Penin-
sula and which was conducted over a 5 1/2 week period. Approximately $13,000 to support
the institute was raised by Dr. Booker and Mrs. Booth from local business enterprises.




NOTICES

CNC Gourmet Club

The CNC Gourmet Club will have its first meal on Saturday evening, September 30, begin-
ning at 6:30 P.M. at John Harwood's (342 - 57th Street, N.N.). This group is comprised
of faculty and staff who share an interest in fine food and good conversation: the
cost of the meal is divided among the participants, each of whom prepares part of the
meal. The piece de résistance this time will be a Texas-style barbecue, so snail forks
will not be needed.

If you would 1ike to attend, contact John Harwood by September 22.

* % % % %

Video Cassette and Camera System

The Department of Sociology and Social Work has a video cassette and camera system to
be used for instructional purposes. The use of the equipment is open to all faculty
members - but must be used on the 1st floor of Newport Hall.

There will be a demonstration of the equipment in N119 on Wednesday, September 13 at
12:00 noon. Faculty members interested in reserving the equipment should contact Ms.
Deborah Kimsey at 7110.

Robert J. Durel

AFFIRMATIVE ACTION

If you are interested in any of the following courses offered by the Management Develop-
ment and Training Service of the Department of Personnel of Virginia, please let Lora
Friedman know. A1l courses will be in Richmond.

Course Date Deadline for Applying
Govt 110 Equal Employment Opportunity Oct. 19-20 Oct. 6
Govt 113 Conducting a Lawful Interview Nov. 17 or Nov. 3 or

Dec. 8 Nov. 22
Govt 116 Employment of Handicapped Oct. 26-27 Oct. 13
HUS 140 Minorities in Management Nov. 28-29 Nov. 14
HUS 160 Meetings for Results . : Dec. 14 Dec. 1
MGT 250 Creative Problem Solving Dec. 14-15 Dec. 1

Please be advised that Christopher Newport College's Affirmative Action Plan obligates
us to include a statement of CNC's Affirmative Action Policy on all internal and ex-
ternal publications. That statement says that "Christopher Newport College does not
discriminate with regard to race, color, religion, sex, age, ethnic group, national
origin, handicap, or political affiliation." The College is held responsible by the
State and Federal Government for being in compliance with HEW Equal Employment Oppor-
tunity/Affirmative Action guidelines. Your cooperation is not only appreciated -- it
makes us legal!

Lora Friedman
EEO/AA Coordinator




BUSINESS OFFICE

Classified Ads

Department Chairmen are requested to provide the Business Office with a copy of all
classified ads so that invoices may be matched to the ads for proper payment.

Payment is sometimes delayed because the Business Office cannot identify to which de-
partment the ad is to be charged.

It has been suggested that a "key word" be used to initiate the ad, i.e., "History
Instructor----- s English Professor----- o AetC,

LIBRARY NEWS

Floyd Zula Joins Library Staff

The Captain John Smith Library is happy to welcome Mr. Floyd M. Zula as the library's
new Acquisitions Librarian. Floyd will be responsible for acquiring all Tibrary mate-
rials and for developing and evaluating the collections within the Library. He has
served as the Acquisitions Librarian at Arkansas State University, Library Director at
Thomas More College, Fort Mitchell, Kentucky, and Coordinator for Library Services at
Muskegon Community College, Muskegon, Michigan. He received his M.L.S. from the Uni-
versity of Michigan and has completed work for a master's degree in the field of Art
History at Indiana University. His office is in the Acquisitions Department and his
extension is 7137. -




